
PCA Sept 2017 Newsletter  

Hello PCA families, 

 

Happy September and welcome back for another year.  Although it seems like just last week 
we were having grad and saying goodbye, another school year is on the horizon.  I pray you 
all had a great summer and made some family memories.  We are excited to be back at school 
and getting ready to welcome kids on September 5.  As we move into the second year togeth-
er in this beautiful building, we pray that God will continue to use the staff, students and com-
munity to further his kingdom.   
As is noted in the newsletter, we are excited to have our Welcome Back BBQ on Monday at 
5:00.  We hope you will be able to join us to celebrate the start to another great year.  Have a 
blessed long weekend and we look forward to seeing you next week. 

 

ñJesus said, ñLet the little children come to me and do not hinder them, for to such belongs the 
kingdom of heaven." (Matthew 19:14 ESV). 

   
 Sincerely 

 Darryl Hern 

 Principal 

PCA School Phone # 403-443-4220 

Remember all school fees  - both required and optional  
- must be paid through School Cash On Line.  School 
Fees are not to be confused with Society Fees.  Please 

see Page 7 & 8 of this newsletter for 
details and call Joelle at the office if 
you have any questions or need assis-
tance getting registered.  

Please note that all teachers can be reached through their school email addresses.   

Teacher addresses follow this rule:  firstname.lastname@ghsd75.ca 

Feel free to email them with questions or concerns regarding your child at any time. 

Like Us on Facebook 
Find the link on the PCA website to 

follow our official page and  

click the like button.  

The PCA Society also has a Facebook public group 

page called Prairie Christian Academy/Prairie High 

School that you can ask to join.  All members of this 

group can post, share and comment.  



A Demographics Report is required for you to sign and return for each of your children, to let us know 

of any demographic information that has changed for your child.  This will be sent home with your child 

on the first day of school.  Please watch for it and return it ASAP. If you are new to our school, please 

confirm that your information was correctly taken from your application form.  Returning students, 

please be sure to let us know on this form if anything has changed in regards to your medical infor-

mation. 

Food Allergies   
Where food allergies exist, your children, I am sure, have been carefully instructed regarding sharing 

of food, etc.  If you plan to send food for class consumption, it is important that you check with the 

teacher to ensure there is no allergy to any of the foodõs contents.  While there is no nut ban, there 

are still some students who have nut allergies.  Teachers will be in touch with you if your student 

is in a class that needs to be careful about bringing food for class consumption.  Impress on your 

children that medication ñ including puffers ñ must NOT be shared.  

 

Subway Lunch Fundraiser  
At PCA, we have a subway lunch day fundraiser each month.     

It is on the last Thursday of every month and the first one 

will be on September 28th. Subs must be purchased through 

School Cash On Line. See page 7 explaining what School Cash 

On Line is.  You will be able to purchase either a 6ó sub or a 12ó sub of your choice (as well as 

the toppings of your choice) and a cookie.  6ó for $5.25 and 12ó for $8.00.  As in previous 

years, proceeds from this fundraiser go towards expenses for school events like the Terry 

Fox Run in September, Club 100 Picnic and Bike Roadeo in May, and Fun Field day in June, etc.  
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Pizza Lunch Fundraiser  
At PCA, we have a pizza lunch day fundraiser each month.    It is on the 

second Wednesday of every month and the first one will be on Septem-

ber 13th. Pizzas must be purchased through School Cash On Line. See 

page 7 explaining what School Cash On Line is.  You will be able to pur-

chase a slice of pizza for $3 or a slice of pizza and drink for $4, or a 

slice of pizza and drink and veggies for $5 .  Like last year, proceeds from this fundraiser will 

go towards our sponsor kids and missionary family until enough has been raised to support 

them for the year, then the rest of the year the proceeds will go to our Grow The Vision Pro-

ject (see the PCA website)  

Demographics Report  



Volunteers  
 It is great to see so many parents willing to come and be a part of our classes.  Our history of volun-

teer involvement in our school parallels Golden Hillsõ Board policy which begins with the assertion that 

òvolunteers can have a significant and positive impact on the educational environment and so encourages their 

involvement in schools.ó 

 Recruitment is usually done by the classroom teacher of his/her studentõs parents.  We appreciate 

parent volunteers for general tasks, as well, but it may be awhile before a job presents itself.  If you have 

volunteered for tasks outside your childõs classroom and have not been called, please phone the office.  If we 

have not called you, it is not for lack of appreciation of your willingness to serve.  

 Depending on the nature and extent of your involvement, the principal (or designate) may request a 

criminal record check and/or a Child Welfare Information System check.  Of course, whatever a volunteer 

observes or learns about any children in the school must be treated with absolute confidentiality, only to be 

discussed, when the assignment warrants, with the appropriate teacher or administrator.  This applies to all 

information, not only what may be considered of a negative nature.  

Preschool 
Preschool begins on the 12th of September. Anyone 
still interested should contact Pat Massey at 
pat.massey@prairie.edu or by phone at 443-5511 
(daytime) or 443-5377 (evenings). 
 
Classes are filling up so you will need to contact Pat 
and she will be able to tell you what classes are still 
available.  Children must be three years of age to 

enroll Φ 
 
For more information go to the 
PCA website, click on Apply then 
Preschool. 

IGA Certificate Fundraiser  
We are very excited to announce that the IGA fundraising pro-
gram is continuing this year.  For all new families, and a re-
minder to current families,  gift cards can be purchased at the 
office in denominations of $50, $100 and $500.  They can be 
purchased using cash, cheques and either your debit or credit 
cards.  The cards are not redeemable for cash, have no service 
fees or expiry dates and operate on a declining balance basis.  
They can also be used at any  Sobeys or IGA location within the Sobeys West terri-
tory (BC to Manitoba)  We receive 8% of all gift cards sold which is put towards our 
playground equipment fund.  Please remember to stop by the office to purchase 
your gift cards on a regular basis this year.  

 

Accident  
Insurance  

 
Applications for the IAP 

Kids Plus Accident  
Insurance  

policy are available  
in the office.  
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PCA Chapels  -  With the start of every school year comes many 

new beginnings, our chapel program is no exception. We are really looking 

forward to chapels this year as our theme for the year is ñLife to the Fullò 
based on John 10:10   

 

" The thief comes only to steal and  kill and destroy. I came that they 

may have life and have it abundantly.ò  
 
The life that Christ offers us is far beyond anything that we can manufacture, participate in, or 

be entertained by, by ourselves. It is the truest form of life that He brings to us and invites us 
to take part in. This year our chapels will focus on this theme as we bring in different speak-

ers with different backgrounds, topics and passions to speak about the life that Christ has 
saved them from or given them (many times both!). Please be in prayer for our chapel pro-
gram this year as we continue to seek what the Lord desires to do through this aspect of Prai-

rie Christian Academy. Our Elementary Chapels will once again be held on Tuesdays at 8:45 
and will continue to be a kindergarten to grade 6 chapel. Our High School and Junior High 

Chapel will be held Thursdays at 11:15. If you are interested in speaking at a chapel, or know 
someone who may be interested, we would love to hear from you.   Please phone the office 
(403 -443 -4220) during regular hours.   

                                                                                  Mike Callaway  
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Chapel Schedule  

Grades K-6 Tuesdays at 8:45     Secondary Thursdays at 11:15 

This yearôs theme:  Life To The Full  - John 10:10 

 Elementary  Secondary 
 Sept 5 - Kick Off Chapel  - Miss Lockhart Sept 7  - no chapel 
 Sept 12   - Allan Powell Sept 14  - Kick Off Chapel 
 Sept 19 - Chrisie Rector Sept 21 - Kenton Barkman 
 Sept 26 - Daphne Isaak Sept 28 - TBA 
  

 If there is someone you would recommend to speak in PCA Chapel (elementary or secondary), 
please contact Mike Callaway - 403-443-9418 



Friends of Kilangala are holding their annual Apple Sale Fundraiser 
 

Time again for the annual Kilangala Mission Apple Fundraiser.  Varieties are Gala, Macs, Spartans and Golden Delicious. 

35 lb boxes are $35.00  Half boxes are $18.00. 

 

To place an order or for more information, call Rita Swanson 403-443-5417.  Leave a message if necessary or email  

paulritas@eastlink.ca 

 

Order deadline is September 20 with pick up date October 2 at the Swansonôs  - 1117 - 4th Street North 

Studentõs Achieve for Elementary Parents 
In order to get a true picture of your childõs progress based on their report card, you should log into Studentõs Achieve.  

Please go to the PCA Website:  

pca3hills.ca  
On the right hand side at the top you will see a link that says òElementary Report Cardsó 

Click on it and enter.    

On the left hand side it will say òClick to access the Parent Portaló (you may want to save this as a bookmark for the future) 

The system assigns a user name and password for you, so if you are a new family at PCA, contact the office to 

get your user name and password.    

If you are not new but are having trouble remembering your password you can click on the password recovery 

link or call Joelle at the office.  

See page 11 for instructions for Jr/Sr High  

SABRES ATHLETIC 

BANQUET  
 

Plans are underway for the 14th Annual Prairie Christian Academy Sabres Athletic Banquet/
Fundraiser to be held October 21, 2017.  This banquet raises funds mainly for the on-going athletic 
program at Prairie Christian Academy, but additionally, has provided the funds to purchase  the Sabres 24-passenger 
bus and as of this summer a brand new 12 passenger Ford Transit Van, which are not only used by the various Sabres 
Teams, but are available to and utilized by the entire school for field trips and dorm trips.  Although the date seems far 
away, the Athletic Banquet Planning Committee would like to remind you of the ways in which you could be of assistance 
right now. 

1)  If you own a business and have not had the opportunity to sponsor the event and/or advertise at the Sabres Athletic 
Banquet before, contact one of the Committee Members if you are interested. 

2)  Let the Committee know if you have an item or items that you would like to donate for the live or silent auction, or for 
door prizes. 

3)  Volunteer to help with the banquet/fundraiser.  You do not have to be a parent of an athlete to give assistance!!  Re-
member, the whole school benefits from the monies raised at this event.  Please contact the Athletic Director. 

4)  The PCA alumni directory continues to grow and we are confident that the PCA family possesses names and ad-
dresses of alumni that we are missing.  Please encourage your alumni friends and family to contact PCAS with their up-
dated information for our files.  (Also, invite them to the Alumni Games and Banquet!) Thank you for considering our re-
quests.  Please mark October 21 on your calendar.  We are looking forward to another entertaining and successful even-
ing! 

The Sabres Parent Committee Members are:  
Phil and Dori Ward Kevin and Megan Wiens  Will Wolfe  
Chad and Leighann Reimer  Greg and Chrisie Rector 
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Elementary Club 100  
 

Children learn to read by reading.  Children also learn to read by being read 

to.  PCAõs Elementary Read-with -Me club will start on the first day of school.  

As in previous years, there will be rewards for completing each level with a 

wiener roast in May for all Club 100 members and their families. Information re-

garding the details of the clubõs  involvement, as well as your 1st signature sheet, 

will be sent home with your child. Watch for it!  For those who finish Club 100, you 

will be challenged to continue reading to reach Club 200.   

Terry 
Fox Run 
Along with hundreds of 

schools across Canada, we 

will be participating in the up-

coming National School Run 

Day on September 28th to 

help raise funds for cancer.  

Watch for more details coming 

soon. 

Community Field Trips  
In order to try to cut down on the amount of paper 

work needed for field trips, we are asking all par-

ents to complete a consent form designed to cover 

all community walking field trips.  These are field 

trips which are within walking distance of the 

school.  All non community field trips throughout 

the year will be covered by a separate field trip 

form.  Parents will still be notified of all walking 

field trips but a consent signature will not be re-

quired every time.  Please watch your childôs take 

home folder or back pack for this important paper. 

Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy (FOIP) Act 
Golden Hills School Division requires us to collect personal information about you and your 
child.  This is necessary to provide an educational program for your child and ensure a safe 
school environment for all students and staff.  Certain reasons for using this information does 
not require written consent from you, while others do.  Your child brought home a consent form 
that explains in detail what the FOIP act is about and what we require your consent for.  Please 
read it carefully and check off both parts1 and 2 on the back of the sheet to let us know what 
your wishes for your child are regarding this act.  One form per child is required.  Thank you for 
your cooperation. (if you are new to our school (ie Kindergarten) this form was part of your application)  
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